SWARTHMORE CO-OP BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES OF MEETING

MARCH 25, 2013


The meeting, which was held in Swarthmore Borough Hall, began at 7:00 PM.

Present were Board members Pam Bartholomew, Don Delson, Ron DiSantis, Martyn Harding, Michael Markowicz,  Sharon Mester, Helen Nadel,  Carol Savery, Bob Scott, Karen Shore and General Manager, Marc BrownGold.  Board President Bob Scott presided over the meeting.
1.  Approval of Minutes
The minutes of the meeting of February 22, 2013 were approved on a motion by Don Delson and seconded by Ron DiSantis.

2.  General Manager’s Monthly Update
General Manager, Marc BrownGold, provided his monthly report to the Board.   He stated that March sales were up 3% and that catering business is increasing.  Prepared Foods and Deli is turning around.  The Co-op now has a board stating what is cooking that day and is offering fried chicken on Fridays.

3.  Finance Update

Ron stated that refinancing proposals for the mortgage were received from WSFS, NCB and PNC.  Michael and Ron will be running calculations to evaluate the proposals and compare options.  Ron noted that NCB, our current lender has a prepayment penalty of $116K.  

The audit report was not discussed since it was not available at the time of the meeting.

4.  GM Monitoring—B4 – Membership

The Board approved the report on a motion by Carol and a second by Martyn.

5.  GM Monitoring—B9 --Communications

The Board approved the report on a motion by Don and a second by Michael.

6.  Board Self Monitoring—C2—Board’s Job

The Board reviewed Policy C2, the Board’s job, and discussed the Board’s performance in this area.  The Board determined that it was meeting all the elements of this policy but felt that it could improve in the area of Board training and education.   The Board also felt that it needed to re-evaluate its professional consultants, particularly in the accounting area.

7.  Approval of GM Incentive Compensation

On a motion by Sharon and a second by Michael, the Board authorized Ron and Bob to finalize Marc’s incentive compensation.

8.  Approval of Annual Meeting Agenda and Assignments

The Board reviewed the logistical details of the annual meeting, scheduled to be held on April 18th at 7 p.m. at the Co-op.   Ron and Bob will develop the Board/business part of the presentation and Marc will put together the operational review.  Food will be prepared by Co-op staff; wine and beer will be provided by the Board (Don agreed to purchase the beverages).

and staff will take care of the food.  Don agreed to purchase the wine.

9.  Long Range Planning Committee

The retreat will be held on Saturday, April 27.  Martyn has been working with various committees to put together “chapters” for the plan.  Art Sherwood will lead the session.  Martyn said that the deadline for submission of the chapters is April 12.

10.  Proposal of Officer Nominations

Sharon shared with the Board that she received the following nominations for officers:

President:

Bob Scott

Vice President:
Don Delson

Treasurer:

Ron DiSantis

Secretary:

Pam Bartholomew

Elections of officers will occur directly after the annual meeting.

11.  Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m.  

12.  Next meeting

The next regular meeting will be held on Monday, May 20th, at 7 p.m. in the Community Room in Swarthmore Borough Hall.  

Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Mester

Secretary of the Board of Directors


